
 

 

Iowa Business Education Association 
Executive Board Meeting 

Monday, August 30, 2012 
Quality Inn & Suites – Des Moines, Iowa 

 

Call to Order:  
President Kathy Larson welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:03pm. Present were: 
Amanda Eberhart, Kathy Larson, Patrick Geer, Crystal Combs, Sue Elwood, Beth Sindt, LouAnn Knorr, Jodine 
{ƳƛǘƘΣ {ŀƴŘȅ ²ŀǊƴƛƴƎΣ YŜƭƭƛ 5ƛŜƳŜǊΣ wƘƻƴŘŀ {ŎƘƳŀƭǘȊΣ [ƻƛǎ wƻǘƘΣ {ŀƴŘǊŀ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴΣ {ƘŀǊƻƴ YŜŜƘƴŜǊΣ Pam 
Uhlenkamp, Kristy Cleppe, Sarah Roeder, Todd Stabenow, Amanda DeGroot, Deb Matthews, and Samra 
Olofson. 

Approval of All Board Meeting Minutes:   
All members received an electronic copy of the February 11, 2012 meeting minutes by e-mail. Sharon Keehner 
moved to accept the minutes; Crystal Combs seconded. Motion approved. 

Treasurer’s Report:  
! ŎƻǇȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ hŎǘƻōŜǊ мΣ нлмм ǘƘǊǳ Wǳƭȅ олΣ нлмн ǿŀǎ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘΦ 5ǳŜ ǘƻ ƘƻǎǘƛƴƎ ǘǿƻ 
conferences within one fiscal period, money was transferred from the Money Market and CD. IBEA 
Convention dues were increased to $25 for IBEA and $5 to IACTE ($30 total).  

Executive Reports:  

President-Elect – Patrick Geer:  
Patrick reported on the 2012 IBEA Convention. Attendance for the convention is down, but great 
sessions are planned for the two days. Patrick thanked the planning committee for their hard work in 
organizing and implementing convention aspects. Registration is currently at 80 participants down 
from 130 participants last year. 

 NCBEA – Lou Ann Knorr:  
 See attachment at the end of the minutes for the NCBEA report. 
 

IACTE & Legislative – Samra Olofson:  
Since Samra is in her first year, she has spent a lot of time learning the ropes and vocabulary. It has 
been a learning experience and she hopes to do more in her second year. Samra designed the logo for 
the 2012 IACTE Conference, and it was used on the polo shirts. 
 
The IACTE Executive Board met with the leaders from Ag and issues were addressed and hashed out. 
The details of a Unified Conference need to be explored in regards to dates, affiliates, and topics. 
Nothing has been decided for 2013. 

  
 Program Management Committee – Sandy Warning: 

The committee met three times in 2011-12 and focused on offering quality professional development 
opportunities and assistance to business/marketing teachers. Five summer workshops were offered in 
2012 with 46 teachers attending. The committee budget for 2011-2012 professional development 
offerings was $2,000 from the Department of Education. Since two of the 2010-2011 workshops were 
held in July, $1,000 of the budget had already been spent. The program management committee 
decided to reduce the presenter stipend from $500 to $400 and to charge IBEA members $25 and non 
IBEA members $50 per workshop. IBEA paid one presenter stipend from the fees collected. 



 

 

 
A one-half day summer work day was planned June 22 in two locations, Prairie City and Cedar Rapids. 
With only ten registering, the work day was cancelled. The Quality Business & Marketing Programs 
subcommittee has agreed to plan another work day for September 17. The workshop will be held in 
Des Moines and will cost $10. Session topics include General Business, Financial Literacy, Computer 
Applications, and Business Law. A business people panel session will be held in the afternoon. IBEA will 
assist in registering people. The QBMP subcommittee will have presenters at the IBEA Summer 
Conference included topics on Community Involvement, Program Promotion, and Professional 
Collaboration. A website ς www.iowaeducators.com ς has been created where teachers can sign up, 
create an online profile, upload & search for lessons. 
 
There is a drive to strengthen POS Grants. Local emphasis will be helping high schools develop 
programs while coordinating with its community college.  Focus will be on building best practice ς 
quality models in each POS cluster area.   
 
The Program Management Committee ǿƛƭƭ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ŎŀǊŜŜǊ ŎƭǳǎǘŜǊ 
activities. There are existing committees focused around the five cluster areas:  Business Management 
& Administration, Finance, Information Technology, Marketing, and Arts, A/V Technology & 
Communications.  

 

Executive Secretary – Sandy Warning:  
 

2012-2013 Membership Report  
(September 1, 2012 – August 31, 2013) 

AEA 2005-06 2006-07 2007-08 2008-09 2009-10 2010-11 2011-12 2012-13 

         

At Large 1 1 1 4  3 2 4 1 

Lifetime 52 53 58 64 68 71 74 74 

Student 10 6 3 0 6 12 3 0 

1A 15 20 9 12 10 13 22 10 

1B 10 7 9 12 10 4 With A With A 

02 11 9 5 6 1 4 1 2 

03 4 5 2 2 4 2 3 1 

04 6 4 4 3 5 5 2 1 

05 9 8 9 16 12 6 3 1 

06 5 2 0 1 7 4 1 1 

07 19 31 25 28 17 17 17 6 

08      3 2 3 

09 9 14 13 12 17 14 19 12 

10 16 18 19 19 15 31 18 10 

11A 14 18 17 17 20 15 8 11 

11B 24 26 19 38 26 14 6 5 

12 8 7 6 11 1 2 3 2 

13 8 13 4 7 7 3 1 2 

14 10 8 2 3 6 4 3 2 

15 9 9 9 8 10 6 6 8 

16 9 15 12 10 11 7 5 5 

TOTALS 249 274 226 273 256 239 201 157 

http://www.iowaeducators.com/


 

 

Sandy worked with summer workshop registrations; IBEA gained ten 2011-12 members. IBEA collected 
$1,375.00 for summer workshops and paid out $400 in presenter stipends. 

 
 2012-13 membership is down due to low conference attendance. 
 

Kelli Diemer and Sandy have planned a work session with area reps at the conference; nine are 
attending. 

 
Webmaster – Sue Elwood:  
Sue continues to update the Website with items that are of interest to IBEA. 
Since February: 
ω Adding minutes 
ω Convention Information (NBEA, IBEA, IACTE) 
ω Workshop Information (Summer, Fall) 
ω Renewed Web hosting service $61.60 

After Convention: 
ω Add Convention Highlights and Award Winners 
ω Update Board Information 
ω Add new membership form 

Please send Website items to rselwood@mchsi.com. 
 

Public Relations – Rhonda Schmaltz:  
 Rhonda has completed the following tasks this year in her role as public relations chair: 

ω Prepared a press release for conference packets this summer. IBEA members can use the press 
release when they return to their communities for publication in their local papers. It highlights 
the features of the conference and the dates the conference was held. 

ω !ǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΩs conference, she will send information to the schools of the 
award winners. Letters will also be sent to schools of out-going, as well as in-coming, officers for 
IBEA. Information about the IBEA summer conference will also be sent to various newspapers 
around the state. 

ω Several emails were sent from Rhonda via Kelli Diemer (Department of Education) encouraging 
ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ conference. 

ω The use of Facebook was incorporated into the promotion of the summer conference. 
 

 Goals for the 2012-2013 year: 
ω Continue to develop ways to make the public relations responsibilities more electronic in nature. 
ω Continue to work with the Webmaster to provide information to put on the IBEA website. 
ω Continue with press releases for our yearly conference (include in the packets). 
ω Continue with press releases for after fall convention announcing winners from the conference. 
ω /ƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻ ŀŘŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ L.9!Ωǎ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ǘo business teachers 

across the state. 
ω Investigate new ways to further promote business education in the state of Iowa. 
ω Improve communication with secondary, community college and 4-year faculty. 
ω Provide promotional tools to area representatives. 

  
 
 



 

 

Historian – Barb Bielenberg:  
.ŀǊō ǿŀǎ ƴƻǘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ƘŜǊ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘ ōŜƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΦ ! ά¢ƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ƻŦ ¸ƻǳέ 
card was passed around the room to sign. Sandy Warning will be taking photos during the convention. 
 
Awards – Lois Roth:  
Lois worked though the award checklist and added a few things. She will keep looking for better/easier 
processes to follow. All educator nominees received the paperwork to complete. All nominees who 
submitted their application materials are eligible for the State Outstanding Educator award. Kelli 
Diemer has helped with notifications. Lois has utilized the statewide contact list to remind/nudge 
educators of the awards. [ƻƛǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŜ ά.9{¢έ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎΣ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ 
considered, etc. 

 
2012 Nominees: 
 1 ς New Secondary 
 1 ς Secondary (but would not complete paperwork) 
 0 ς New Post-Secondary 
 1 ς Post-Secondary (but would not complete paperwork) 
 5 ς Service to Business Education 
 2 ς Distinguished Service 
 0 ς Hoffman Award 
 6 ς Iowa BEST 
 Years of Service recognized 
 Retirement folks recognized 
 
 
Lois developed, created, and ordered educator table gifts; designed a display board, awards brochure, 
and various certificates for convention; and ordered plaques. She also responded to a variety of 
questions by e-mail in regards to the awards. 
 
нт ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ άL.9! hǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ Student RecognitionέΦ Sadly, 11 
students had to be turned away due to their instructor not being an IBEA member. For this recognition, 
IBEA member educators can nominate up to 5 students. Certificates are then prepared by Lois and 
signed by the IBEA President. The certificates and a sample script are sent to the educators in time for 
spring award programs. A listing of the students honored will be displayed at the IBEA state 
convention. 
  
Lois suggested that a discussion needs to be held regarding the status of the awards process. 
Ultimately the Executive Board and/or Program Management Committee may need to consider 
options and make some decisions as to the effectiveness, relativeness, and future of the IEBA awards 
program. 
 
Previous Award data follows: 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Award Years & # of 

nominations  
2004  2005 2006  2007 2008  2009  2010 2011 2012 

New Secondary  1 1 1 2 0 2 0 0 1 
Secondary  6 5 5 4 3 2 5 3 1(no) 
New Post-Secondary  1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 
Post-Secondary  0 0 2 0 0 2 1 0 1(no) 
Distinguished   0 2 3 1 1 2 2 0 2 
Service to Business  1 4 2 5 1 6 3 6 5 
Iowa BEST In 3 years, 

average 21 
recipients 

  22 23 16 14  7 6 

Hoffman Award  Given three 
times in last 
9 years 

0 0 0 0 0 2 1 1 0 

 
Area Rep Reports: 

Area 1A: 
Naomi Yaddoff will be taking the position for Area 2. Sharon Keehner has volunteered to serve as the 
representative for Area 1A.  
 
Area 4 – Amanda DeGroot: 
No report from this area. The group was not able to meet during the spring because Amanda had a 
baby and did not return the rest of the school year. 
 
Area 5 – Pam Uhlenkamp:  
AEA 5 Instructors met at the annual Business Competition Day sponsored by Iowa Central Community 
College on April 10, 2012. 
 
In attendance was Kelli Diemer from the Department of Education. Both Kelli and Pam were able to 
present reminders of the summer IBEA Conference in conjunction with the IACTE Convention to the 32 
secondary business and marketing instructors and Iowa Central faculty in attendance. They were 
provided a copy of the conference flyers and an application of IBEA membership. 
 
Lƻǿŀ /ŜƴǘǊŀƭ ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ άaȅ[ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎtƭŀƴέ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻŦŜǎsional 
development in June and Pam emailed reminders to the area instructors. 

 
Area 7 – Todd Stabenow:  
Todd has not met with area educators over this time period but passed information along to them. The 
new Dean, Bryan Renfro, had proposed a visiting schedule for Todd but that turned into site visits to 
the Waterloo and Cedar Falls school districts. That got Todd in front of about ten teachers who also 
wanted some Perkins forms signed off on. In addition, Hawkeye held an area meeting last May for Area 
7 educators. Hawkeye also wants to strengthen the relationships with the Area 7 educators for the 
ultimate benefit of the students. And finally, Bryan Renfro strongly supported the workshop Todd had 
led over the summer. 
 
Todd taught the FUNctions Excel VBA Workshop at Hawkeye. He discussed IBEA and a couple became 
members just to get the reduced rate and the graduate credit for the fifteen hours of class time they 



 

 

had participated in. He also talked about the benefits of being part of IBEA which they all understood 
and were supportive of. 
 
Todd still wants to have a business competition but really does need testing material for students to 
compete with. He will keep plugging away at getting that put in place. It is possible to have it at 
Hawkeye during school hours but care has to be taken with the scheduling and getting computer labs 
in the afternoon. 

  
 Area 9 – Sarah Roeder: 

Due to a lot of school and personal conflicts, Area 9 has not been able to meet. Hopefully the group 
can meet this upcoming fall. 

 
 Area 10 – Sandra O’Brien:  

This year for the spring area meeting, Sandra decided to hold meetings in three locations to see if she 
could get more teachers to attend. The meetings were held in locations spanning from north to south 
in Area 10. Deb Cress, teacher at Center Point-Urbana High School, hosted a meeting in the northern 
tier of the area; Jodi Leimkuhler, teacher at Solon High School, hosted a meeting in the geographic 
middle; and Clint Jones, teacher at Highland High School in Riverside, Iowa, hosted a meeting in the 
south. Collectively 21 teachers attended the meetings where they discussed all the wonderful summer 
opportunities available for business teachers, shared a best practice from each attendee, watched a 
presentation about useful web 2.0 applications, networked and made connections with other area 
business teachers, and ate pizza. Teachers were invited to attend one, two, or all three meetings; no 
teacher attended more than one.  
 
With gas prices so high and time so limited, Sandra felt some people might appreciate having a 
meeting closer to their school as Kirkwood Community College, where the meetings are usually held, is 
in the northern part of the area. They would take this approach again but would only have two 
meetings, one in the north and one in the south and schedule a longer period of time in between the 
meetings so some people might feel compelled to attend both meetings. Sandra thinks this approach 
was successful and enjoyed seeing everyone who attended. 

 
Area 11A: 
Holly Johnson is the current representative but her position is expiring. Rhonda Schmaltz has 
volunteered to fill the vacancy. 
 
Area 11B – Jodine Smith: 
An area meeting was held April 24, 2012 and Kelli Diemer from the Department of Education was the 
speaker; five were in attendance. Jodine has notified teachers in Area 11 of IBEA workshops and 
convention. She has sent email notification of the benefits of belonging to professional organizations. 
The organizations were also promoted at a workshop at the local AEA. Finally, Jodine has attended the 
required meetings. 
 
Area 14 – Crystal Combs:  
Crystal is becoming the President-Elect and Shannon Smith has volunteered to become the area 
representative. Crystal is hoping to team with Shannon to help promote IBEA. 
 

 



 

 

Area 15 – Susan Seuferer: 
Area 15 business teachers were invited to a meeting at Indian Hills Community College on March 21, 
2012. The main agenda item was the possibility of having a regional advisory committee. There was a 
strong interest in forming a regional advisory and follow up meetings were set. Those in attendance 
enjoyed pizza. Attendees were reminded that the IBEA Conference would be held in the summer this 
year in Des Moines.  
 
On April 25, 2012 interested business teachers joined together to decide on competencies and 
assessment for common courses in an afternoon work session. Karen Swanson, IHCC High School 
Programs Coordinator, helped with planning this session. Schools were asked to select one business 
person to attend the advisory meeting on May 9, 2012.  
 
On May 9, 2012 there were fourteen schools represented with nine business leaders and two 
community college teachers in attendance. Teachers presented the competencies and assessments for 
courses in their programs of work. It was a very productive afternoon with all schools in attendance 
getting their programs approved.  
 
Teachers are looking forward to meeting this next year to continue this process. 
 
Area 16 – Deb Matthews:  
During the 2011-2012 school year, Area 16 conducted a fall and spring regional business advisory 
council meeting with area business representatives and business educators. 
 
On September 20, 2011, business educators continued presenting class assessments to the business 
partners. Each assessment was approved. Proficiency is 80% on all assessments. 
 
The chairman sent a letter to the Superintendents, Principals, and School Board members at each of 
the area schools working to bridge the gap between administration and the business department. The 
goal was to promote and build programs. 
 
Kelli Diemer spoke about programs of study and the completion timeline. She also talked about Perkins 
money and how it has been spend in the last five years, how it is planning to be spent this school year, 
and having a proposal and justification read to share in case they need ideas. 
 
Area 16 toured the new Animation Department at Southeastern Community College and educators 
shared some tools to use in the classroom. 
 
The spring meeting was on March 27, 2012. Business educators shared proficiency/success rates of 
students in their classes with the business partners. Business partners felt that students needed to 
have CTE classes to be successful. 
 
Area 16 talked about how programs of study are being used, i.e., in the guidance office, on a class or 
school website, handed out at 8th grade orientation, and posted in our classrooms. 
 
Business educators shared some new and exciting things being used in the classroom such as EverFi on 
ǘƘŜ άL IŀǾŜ ! tƭŀƴέ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ƭƛǘŜǊŀŎȅΦ hǘƘŜǊǎ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ƛ-Movies and Photoshop. 
 



 

 

The Business Partners each took turns talking about skills and characteristics they are looking for in 
students they would hire. 
 
In the afternoon session, a panel of business people shared information about their businesses, the 
hiring process, salary to be made, jobs they are hiring for (such as graphic design, IT), how they find 
employees (Temp Agencies, Job Fairs, etc.) The session was open for questions from the educators and 
was found to be very informative and needed for use in the classroom. 
 

Department of Education Update:  
The Department of Education is reorganizing. The individuals are all at-will employees, and the majority of 
those in leadershƛǇ Ǉƻǎƛǘƛƻƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŜƭƛƳƛƴŀǘŜŘΦ aŀƴȅ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ƘŀǾŜ άƧǳƳǇŜŘ ǎƘƛǇέ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ 
employed at area AEAs; others have retired.  
 
New Business: 

NCBEA – Sue Elwood: 
The upcoming NCBEA conference will be held November 16-17 in Indianapolis, IN. Everyone was 
encouraged to attend, and a first-time stipend is available. 
 
Sue noted that Iowa will host the 2013 NCBEA conference in conjunction with the IBEA convention.  
 
2013 Convention Possibilities: 
Nothing has been planned for 2013. A discussion was held on the location and whether or not to keep 
the conference in the summer or move it back to the fall. 
 
LouAnn Knorr motioned that the 2013 Joint Convention with NCBEA/IBEA be in the fall of 2013; Todd 
Stabenow seconded. The vote resulted in 7 yes and 7 no. Motion did not pass. 
 
The President-Elect will form a committee to meet with IACTE to decide on potential 2013 conference 
dates and locations.  

 
Adjournment:  
The meeting was adjourned at 9:32pm. 
 
Submitted by Amanda Eberhart, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

North Central Business Education Association Report  
Iowa Business Education Associationôs Board Meeting  

Monday, July 30 , 2012  
Des Moines, Iowa 

By Lou Ann Knorr  - NCBEA Representative (laknorr@dmacc.edu) 

Illinois….Indiana….Iowa.…Michigan.…Minnesota.…Missouri.…Ohio….Wisconsin 

MEMBER SHIP 

¶ Current Iowa NCBEA Membership:  98 members (July 11, 2012) 

¶ Iowa’s membership goal is 153—Iowa seeking another 55 members 

NCBEA OFFICERS 

President - Sue Elwood, Northeast Iowa Community College, Calmar, Iowa 

elwoods@nicc.edu 

President-Elect –Maurice Henderson, education consultant, Detroit, Michigan 

Maurice.henderson@gmail.com  

Immediate Past President – Margaret Erthal (retired), Illinois State University, Brighton, Illinois  

mjertha@ilstu.edu  

Secretary - Dena Irwin, Shakamak High School, Jasonville, Indiana 

dirwin@shakamak.k12.in.us 
Treasurer ς Stella Hull (retired) Cuyahoga Community College in Cleveland, Ohio 

hully48@msn.com 
Student Representative ς Melissa D. Betzolt, Winona State University, Winona, Minnesota 

mdbetzolt@winona.edu  
NBEA Representative - Cathy Carruthers, Lewis & Clark Community College, Godfrey, Illinois 

ccarruthers4612@msn.com 

Regional Membership Director – Linda Harper (retired), 604 N. Antler Drive, Mt. Zion, IL 62549, Phone: 

217.433.2550 

harper604@gmail.com  
 

Newsletter Editor & Web Master – Matthew White, Brown Mackie College, Cincinnati, Ohio 

matwhite@brownmackie.edu  
ISBE Representative - Barbara Bielenberg (retired), Sloan, Iowa 

bielenb46@yahoo.com 
Iowa Representative ς Lou Ann Knorr, Des Moines Area Community College, Carroll, Iowa, until August 1, 2012. 

laknorr@dmacc.edu  
Iowa Representative ς Beth Sindt, Hawkeye Community College, Waterloo, Iowa, from August 2012-2013. 

bkw@iowatelecom.net ςorς elizabeth.sindt@hawkeyecollege.edu  
NBEA Executive Director ς Janet M. Treichel, National Business Education Association, Reston, Virginia 

jtreichel@nbea.org 
 

NCBEA Board Updates 

¶ John DeWeese has assumed the position of Missouri Representative/Membership Director. 

¶ Tina Trumblower has assumed the position of Wisconsin Representative/Membership Director.  
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IOWAôs NCBEA ACTIVITIES  

February 

¶ February 11 attended Iowa Business Education Association Executive Board meeting. Prepared and 

presented a NCBEA report. Discussed what value does NCBEA provide to it members (Cathy 

Carruthers brought to NCBEA board from NBEA). 

¶ February 11 replied to survey that was conducted on behalf of the NCBEA Publications Committee. 

¶ February 15 replied to Dr. Erthal with Iowa Business Education Association executive board response 

to three questions asked by NBEA Executive Board. 

¶ February 28 Iowa Dept. of Ed., Business & Management Consultant emailed all Iowa business and 

marketing instructors NCBEA January newsletter on my behalf. 
 

March 

¶ March 5 emailed Dr. Erthal with 2012 Iowa state representative replies to questions given in an NBEA 

report. 
 

April 

¶ April 3 attended the NCBEA Administrative Board Meeting in Boston, Massachusetts, while attending 

NBEA Annual Conference.  

¶ April 4 attended the NCBEA Business Meeting, along with many other Iowans. 

¶ April 5 volunteered to serve as a Coordinator at NBEA 2:30-3:30 session. 

¶ April 16 I submitted an Iowa article to the NCBEA regional newsletter featuring the summer IBEA 

two-day workshops. 

¶ NCBEA Editor did not include the following information from the NBEA Conference: 

Iowa attendees were Lou Ann Knorr, Des Moines Area Community College; Kathy Larson, Linn-

Mar High School; Sandy O’Brian, Kirkwood Community College; Patrick Geer, Hawkeye 

Community College; Debra Jones, Iowa Lakes Community College; Edna Stiefel, Northeast Iowa 

Community College; Kay Forrest, Kirkwood Community College; Kimberly Schultz, Kirkwood 

Community College; Sharon Keehner , Clayton Ridge High School; Sue Elwood, Northeast Iowa 

Community College; Marilyn Price, Cedar Rapids; Rhonda Schmaltz, Ames High School; Todd 

Stabenow, Hawkeye Community College and Barb Bielenberg, Sioux City. 

¶ Kathy Larson, IBEA president; Patrick Geer, IBEA president-elect; Sue Elwood, NCBEA 

president-elect; Lou Ann Knorr, IBEA membership director to NCBEA; and Barb Bielenberg, 

ISBE Representative; attended various leadership sessions.  
 

May 

¶ May 11 submitted an NCBEA article “Web Apps to Engage Business Students” written by Sharon 

Keehner and Eileen Dittmar to NCBEA newsletter editor. 

¶ May 16 notified Kathy Larson and Patrick Geer as to my resignation from serving as the Iowa 

Membership Director as of August 1.  

¶ May 28 NCBEA Program Committee decided to cancel the July 16, 2012, Workshop “Sharpen Your 

Tools: Build a Brighter Future!” at the Federal Reserve Building in Chicago, Illinois. 

¶ May 31 NCBEA Board decided to give a $50 memorial to the St. Ambrose School Endowment Fund in 

memory of NCBEA President Dr. Margret Ethel’s husband John who passed on May 29.  
 

June 

¶ June 13 Dr. Karen Drage, NCBEA Past President, emailed members with the details and website for 

the NCBEA Electronic Ballot. 

¶ June 15 the NCBEA June newsletter was emailed to the members. 

¶ June 19 Sandy Warning replied to Dr. Margaret Ethel’s question about Iowa’s bylaws and 

requirements for being the state membership direction.  



 

 

¶ June 21 Iowa Dept. of Ed., Business & Management Consultant emailed all Iowa business and 

marketing instructors notice of the NCBEA Election Ballot and June 29 closing date to vote. 

¶ June 29 Dr. Margaret Erthal emailed a thank you for the memorial to the St. Ambrose School 

Endowment Fund given in her husband’s name. 

¶ June 30 Dr. Karen Drage announced there were 75 votes cast, which given the time of the year is a 

good turn out. The first NCBEA electronic election was very smooth with just a few issues. Although 

NCBEA has more than 75 members, Cathy Carruthers commented that she thought it was a good 

number of returns. During her NBEA task force meeting, they discussed elections. Cathy thought 

NCBEA participation was well above the voting in other regions. The results of the NCBEA election: 

¶ President-Elect: Maurice Henderson 

¶ Regional Membership Director : Linda Harper 

¶ Treasurer: Stella Hull 
 

July 

¶ July 9 emailed national office for updated membership list and promotional materials for July 31-

August 1 IACTE/IBEA summer convention. 

¶ July 20 emails exchanged with Crystal Combs, IBEA exhibitor chair, and Dave Bunting regarding 

convention booth and registration bags. 
 

NCBEA BUSINESS ISSUES 

¶ May 20 NCBEA announced via email that Constant Contact has been set up. It is a method for 

communicating better with members. Matt White, NCBEA Newsletter Editor, will be responsible for 

getting all NCBEA members e-mail addresses loaded over the summer. 

¶ June 30 results of the NCBEA election: 

¶ President-Elect: Maurice Henderson 

¶ Regional Membership Director : Linda Harper 

¶ Treasurer: Stella Hull 

NCBEA CONTACTS/MEMBERSHIP EFFORTS  

February 

¶ February 9 emailed “NBEA Wants to be Your Valentine” message to 81 lapsed members. 

¶ February 9 emailed a personal message to 5 prospective members. 

¶ February 15 emailed 100 current members summary and links to (1) NBEA April 3-7 Convention, 

(2) NCBEA/ECON July16 Illinois Summer Workshop, (3) Iowa Business Education Association July 

31-August 1 Conference. 

¶ Submitted my Iowa membership report to Sharon Fisher-Larson and national office. 
 

March 

¶ Submitted my Iowa membership report to Sharon Fisher-Larson and national office. 
 

April 

¶ April 26 mailed letters discussing the NBEA/NCBEA/IBEA benefits to 10 lapsed Iowa members. 

¶ April 27 mailed letters to 17 private high schools inviting them to be the first in Iowa to start a NBHS 

chapter. 

¶ Submitted my Iowa membership report to Sharon Fisher-Larson and national office. 
 



 

 

May 

¶ May 21 Sharon Fisher-Larson sent postcards to current members promoting NCBEA, NCBEA 

Convention, Summer Workshop, CD, and NBEA Convention. 
 

UPCOMING CONVENTIONS  

¶ NCBEA/Indiana Business Education Association Conference — Indianapolis, Indiana; November 16-17, 

2012; Bridging the Gap (www.ind-ibea.org)  

¶ Delta Pi Epsilon 2012 National Conference — Cincinnati, Ohio; November 25 – 17, 2012; 

Transformation for Business Education: Meeting Challenges in the Profession (www.dpe.org))  

¶ National Business Education Association ð Atlanta, Georgia; April 16-20, 2013; Educating for Success 

in Business and Life! (www.nbea.org) 

¶ If you are a professional member of NBEA and have never attended the annual national convention, you 

are eligible for a professional development stipend. The $200 stipends will be presented at the NBEA 

awards luncheon on Friday, April 19, 2013, in Atlanta, Georgia. Recipients must attend the luncheon, 

where they will receive the stipend from NBEA. Applications must be received at NBEA headquarters 

by January 2, 2013. No application will be accepted after the deadline. 

NCBEA Web Site = www.ncbea.com; NBEA Web Site = www.nbea.org 

Vision of NCBEA: The North Central Business Education Association is the regional affiliate of NBEA which is 
the professional organization that represents education for and about business, supports instruction for 
preparing individuals to function effectively within the global and competitive economy, and provides 
leadership for the direction of business education. 

Mission of NCBEA: The North Central Business Education Association serves individuals and groups involved 
in instruction, administration, research, and dissemination of information for and about business in the states 
of Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, Ohio, and Wisconsin. NCBEA serves its members by 
providing leadership training, conferences, and publications to assist them to: 

¶ Prepare individuals for successful careers in business and industry. 

¶ Prepare a competent workforce that will enable business and industry to be competitive in a global 
economy. 

¶ Prepare individuals to manage personal business affairs so that they are successful and productive citizens. 

¶ Provide support and reinforce basic skill instruction. 

¶ Develop leadership qualities. 
 

I have submit ted my resignation as IBEAõs representative to North Central Business Education 

Association and will not be able to complete the third year of my three - year term. My husband 

has accepted a new position in northern Minnesota, and we are in the process in mo ving to  

Minnesota.  

 

It has been my privilege to have served IBEA an d the business teachers of Iowa.  Beth Sindt will 

do a wonderful job for Iowa as your Iowa Membership  Director for NCBEA. I wish you all the 

very best.  

 

Fondly,  

Lou Ann  Knorr  

 

http://www.ind-ibea.org/
http://www.dpe.org/
http://www.nbea.org/
http://www.ncbea.com/
http://www.nbea.org/

